
  

   “FOCUS 57” 
District 7980 Newsletter 

Southern Connecticut, USA  

Welcome to the FOCUS 57 Newsletter for D-7980, Southern Connecticut!   

ISSUE April 30, 2021 

  

This edition is a recap of District Assembly, District 
Conference, Zone Connections, some Club Happenings 
and some great links to other places to spend some time 

with a nice cold beverage and Spring breeze.  

This edition is briefer that others and accompanies the 

57 Slides that are now posted on the District Website 
for you to view Celebrating Each Club.  

FRONT PAGE 

 FOCUS!  

WELCOME APRIL RECAP! 

Plus Calendar Items, thank 

you notes and more!   

Thank You Governor Ron for your Dedication this 

Year. The District Online Conference was a        

fabulous recap.  Highlights inside!  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Thank You to all who attended! The replay link will be 

posted on the District Website shortly for all to re-watch 

or watch for the first time if schedules did not permit on 

the actual day!  

Stay tuned for special trainings and informative sessions 

for each of the Officer Positions in the Clubs!  

 

 Have you started to fill in your goals for 2021-22? The Goal Center is now active to start 

loading your goals! Do it now and the year will be ready to go! Consider your Founda-

tion Goals as you set your budgets for the next year.  Need help with the Goal Center? 

Ask your AG’s or DG Track for help. Our Role is to be here to help Clubs when you need 

us and share new information as it arrives to us.   



 

 

 

 

 

 

Rotary             

District-7980 

Conference 2021  

Highlights  

Visit the whole Conference or re-visit your favourite parts by fast forwarding to them!   

The link is below, click or paste in browser!  

https://us02web.zoom.us/rec/share/

J84vXbNpoUcNKoxNKSDnNt5Jh2Ex7rEJy29pVg_LIfcIMN3lNtSFc4YVfE_STRen.5y5kzA6BqptRZrIy  

PW 

bM^V4Phu  



              From the Foundation Team’s Desk!  

 

https://www.dacdb.com/index.cfm?EventID=77529791 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The AG and 2020-21 Presidents After Hours Online Cocktails was a success with a lot of heartfelt sharing, celebrating  and 

thoughts of Rotary being successful no matter what the challenge! Cheers to Governor Ron!  

 

 

And thank you Gov Ron 

for these lovely glasses! 



Participate!  

 While no question that in today’s Rotary 

World this quote needs the “him AND her 

AND they ” aspect to the sentiment, it 

goes without saying that this still—            

in essence– holds true.  



 
Governor Ron Webb’s April message  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  A HEARTFELT THANK YOU to all who planned, attended and enjoyed the Presidents and AG     

Conference Reception on the 23rd and the Conference on the 24th.  Thank you to the Leadership 

Team for the wonderful Shelter Box surprise.  It was perfect.   

Stay Safe and Thank You for all YOU DO!  

                 HAPPY SPRING! — Ron and Pam Webb  

Below are a list of the individual recognitions for this year as of April 2021. 

Thank you all. Reminder, you can still add to these recognitions, Presidential 

Citations, Membership Growth and more right up to the end of June.   

Donald A. Adams Award – Michael Barker – Rotary Meriden 

Abraham I Gordon Award – Tari Marshall-Day – Rotary Cheshire 

Million Mask Challenge with an engraved Brick at the Little Red School House in Vermont –  

 Ted and Ruth Rossi—Rotary East Hampton 

 Jack Solomon– Rotary East Hampton 

 Robert Friend— Rotary Madison 

 Jeff Krause— Rotary Stratford  

A Paul Harris Fellow Awarded to each of the 12 Assistant Governors – with thanks 

 Valerie H. Connolly – Rotary New Canaan 

 Christene Freedman – Rotary Wilton  

 Christopher Hoeffel – Rotary Newtown 

 Stephanie Philips – Rotary Stratford    

 Jennifer Luise Champagne -Rotary Derby-Shelton 

 Lori A. Veillette – Rotary Ansonia 

 Dianne Milano – Rotary West Haven 

 Michael Perry – Rotary Madison 

 Mary Minotti – Rotary Southern Connecticut 

 Tari Marshall-Day – Rotary Cheshire 

 Kevin M. Reich – Rotary East Hampton  
 



CONGRATULATIONS—CONTINUED  

A Paul Harris Fellow Awarded Grants Team – with thanks 

 John D. Merkel – Rotary Mystic 

 Ted Taigen – Rotary Chester 

A Paul Harris Fellow Awarded to Affiliated with Governor’s Home Club  

 Irene Hanley – Rotary Woodbury – Southbury – Middlebury 

 Anastasia V. Persico – Rotary Woodbury – Southbury – Middlebury  

Recognition to Clubs having achieved Presidential Citation as of April 24th, 2021 

  Rotary Cheshire  

 Rotary Westport 

 Rotary Norwich Sunrise 

 Rotary Woodbury – Southbury – Middlebury  

Membership Growth Citation of +2 Members as of April 24th, 2021 per data loaded in the 

RI System from Clubs  

 Rotary New London, Rotary Ledyard, Rotary Monroe, Rotary Mystic, Rotary Clinton, 

Rotary Newtown, Rotary Southern Connecticut, Rotary of the Stoningtons, Rotary Trum-

bull  

My Rotary engagement of 65% 

 Rotary Woodbury-Southbury-Middlebury, Rotary Norwich Sunrise, Rotary of the 

Stoningtons, Rotary Chester, Rotary North Branford, Rotary Southern Connecticut, Rotary 

Colchester, Rotary Naugatuck, Rotary Wilton, Rotary Ridgefield, Rotary Clinton, Rotary 

Groton, Rotary Cheshire, Rotary New Haven.  

Learning Center Leader Board on Engagement Courses Completed  

Ronald Webb, Tari Marshall-Day, Irene Hanley, Anastasia Persico, James O’Brien, Ernestine 

Luise, Virginia Page, John Merkel, Joan Adamczyk, Cheryl Panzo  

Learning Center Overall Courses Completed by Club Leaderboard 

Rotary Woodbury-Southbury-Middlebury, Rotary Cheshire, Rotary  West Haven, Rotary 

Derby-Shelton, Rotary East Hampton, Rotary East Haven, Rotary Branford, Rotary 

Stratford, Rotary Orange, Rotary Madison, Rotary Mystic  



 Go to the District Website and to the District       

Newsletter Dropdown and you will find the past   

Newsletters as well as the DECKS of slides from the 

District Conference with the highlights from each of 

the Clubs—enjoy! Go to  http://www.rotary7980.org/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 Looking Back in 

District History! 

 

2006 District   

Assembly and  

DG Jim Lang    

doing his magic! 

“Celebrating our 

History!”    

 

 

 

 

 

Stay tuned to celebrate the lives of 

those we have lost this year.  Thank 

you Kevin Reich for hosting the 

event in June on the 3rd. Watch for 

emails from Kevin Reich                 

and Ron Webb.  

Have YOU logged on to My Rotary lately and do YOU have 

a My Rotary Account? If not and unsure how to do it, 

please reach out to your Presidents, AG’s or ANY of us at 

District—we can help            immediately! https://

my.rotary.org/en/  

The easiest way to donate to the Annual Fund, Polio Plus, 

World Fund and Areas of Focus is to go to My Rotary, 

LOG IN and go to DONATE! This will credit YOUR giving, 

the Clubs and Districts all in one donation! THANK YOU! 

THANK YOU! Help us reach goals to do the outstanding 

work through grants that we do, give scholarships and 

more.  

FLASH BACK!  

https://my.rotary.org/
https://my.rotary.org/


Send your Club News for the Future Newsletters to Tari at               

tealtravel@gmail.com by the 12th of each month. Thank you!  

District Governor Elect Jeff Krause (DGE) checks in…  

 I want to thank all of the members who attended the District  

Assembly on April 10th. Many thanks to the District Training team led 

by PDG Trish Pearson and all of the presenters who participated in the 

making this a special program for the District.   

 Shortly, we will be sending out information on workshops for 

club officers: Secretary. Treasurer, Membership Chair, Foundation 

Chair and Youth Programs. These workshops will take place in May and early June. This is a 

great opportunity to learn from other Rotarians as well as ask questions that you may need 

an answered. The workshops will be 60-90 minutes in length and scheduled on Saturdays 

and during weekday evenings. In addition, I strongly encourage all club officers to take the 

appropriate courses in the Learning Center found in the My Rotary section of the RI       

website. This will give all club leaders a basic foundation upon which they can plan their 

year. 

  I thank all of the Rotarians who stepped up to be President of their club for this up-

coming year and I look forward to working with you for an exciting and fun-filled year as we 

“Serve to Change Lives”. 

REMEMBER to UPDATE YOUR ZOOM to VERSION 5.5.2 for optimal functionality! Thank you! 

Thank you!    Jeff  

 

 

Who was the first president of a Rotary Club? Paul Harris nominated Silvester 

Schiele because Paul preferred to work behind the scenes                                     

to attract new members. 



 

 

AS you Receive the Vaccine, 

consider a donation to both 

Polio Plus and The Annual 

Fund. Together we can do 

SO VERY MUCH!   

Promoting this for a           

second month—  

 

Thank You!  

 

Rotary Club of Cheshire 

It has been a year of uncertainty in Cheshire with 

the completion of Grant in Peru on indefinite 

hold due to the location of the grant—a Hospi-

tal—being in lock-down for all but essential—

critical services during CoVid. But that did not 

hold the group back to plan and obtain approval 

for a sustainable irrigation project in Nicaragua.  

As the grant nears its conclusion, check out the 

awesome Rotary logo on one of the many tanks 

being installed for farmers.  Public image and 

publicity is part of the Grant process—this one 

stands out LOUD AND CLEAR! This grant was able to go forward due to no need to travel 

from the US and a reliable team on the ground in Nicaragua already.   



FINDING PARTNERS  

FOR ACTION!  

LOOKING FOR District Grant Partners? Here is the place 

to showcase your ideas. URGENT NEED in ZAMBIA!  

 

 

 

 
I writing with hopes to find a rotary club that would be able to head a DMG to help rebuild the library at Chikumbuso. 

Trish spoke to our club, Rotary of the Stoningtons last week and shared that $44k was still available.                                            

Our club headed a grant last month so we’re not eligible. 

Chikumbuso brought me to Rotary speaking to many clubs since 2007. 

 

Linda Wilkinson is currently in Zambia and shared with us the need to rebuild the library due to damaging cracks throughout 

the building. She can provide the material list, I can provide the presentation and a means for the club to raise the needed 

funds. Two weeks ago we had a successful disc golf tournament to raise the funds for our DMG for Simply Smiles. 

 

My intention was to have my club lead this grant once we become eligible again but with the district funding available and the 

immediate need to rebuild I’m reaching out to all of you to help with finding a club that can help. 

Contact Sabrina at Rotary of the Stoningtons. sabrinabuehler@gmail.com  

 

 

 

 

mailto:sabrinabuehler@gmail.com


DGN Note from Tari’s Desk   

Demystifying the DG TRACK, what we actually do to 

prepare to be DG.  

 
This month was a lot of behind the scenes helping, as needed, the 
DG and DGE with Assembly and Conference.  Assisting Clubs with 
online needs.  Visiting Clubs virtually.  GREAT meetings with the 
PDGs of Area 4.  And one new project—Starting a NEW CLUB!  
 
We will be welcoming the FIRST E-CLUB in District in June.     
Holger Knaak’s words ring loud and clear.  Our Crew can be ANY-
WHERE on the Planet.  Stay tuned for full details—right here—in 
the May edition!  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Be Safe, Be Well, Kia Ora (that is Kiwi for “until the next one”) — Tari  
 
Kia Ora (Maori / Kiwi for Hello and See You Later!) Cheers and ¡Salud!  

During the Great Depression the Rotary Club of Muncie, Indiana, 
helped launch The Muncie Plan. What was it? The Muncie Rotary 

Club promoted home improvement to boost sales at struggling     
hardware stores and reduce the 80 percent unemployment rate 

among construction workers and tradesmen.                                        
The plan was very successful  



 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Thank you!  

DO YOU Know ... 

The first  Rotary youth exchange was when the Rotary Club 

of Copenhagen (Denmark) arranged to host several American boys in 1921. 

 


